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Dear Friends,
I’ve heard so many people say how tired they are of winter, 
how happy they are that spring is finally here. We feel the 
same way! We are seeing signs of new life around here in a 
couple of ways:

First, our resident is expecting her baby girl 
to be born in mid-April. It’s always wonderful 
to have a newborn in the house! Please 
keep both of them in your prayers for a safe 
delivery.
Second, we are getting more inquiries from 
neighboring counties. Besides Dubuque 
County, we’re getting calls from Clinton 
County, Delaware County, Linn County, 
Fayette County, Winneshiek County, and 

Des Moines County. So our outreach efforts over the past four 
years are starting to pay off. There is definitely a need for our 
program, and as the only maternity home in eastern Iowa we 
are ready to serve girls from all the counties around here.
Third, we are working with Clarke University students on three 
different projects: Grant Writing, a Strength Analysis, and Data 
Collection. The grant writing students did most of the work for 
our application for the Dubuque Racing Association’s grant. 
The other students are helping us asses our strengths and 
opportunities for growth, as well as decide what types of data 
we want to collect so we can evaluate the effectiveness of our 
program. Social Work Professor, Liz Schuler is spearheading 
all of it. What a great group of people!
Finally, Clarke’s Social Work Department is organizing 
Abundant Blessings, our internal shop, and planning a Garage 
Sale on April 27th, so mark your calendars! The store is 
located in Plaza 20 next to Sun Tan City.
May this spring be filled with new life for all of our supporters!
God bless you and God bless Mary’s Inn! 

God bless you, and God bless Mary’s Inn!
Colleen Pasnik, Director

Mary’s Inn is a maternity home 
dedicated to the physical, emotional, 
and spiritual well-being of single 
pregnant mothers and their developing 
babies. It is a safe haven where they 
can stay while learning the skills 
they need to make a better life for 
themselves and their babies.
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Director’s Message
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The Board of Directors is 
saddened by the passing of 
Tim Murphy in June 2018. Tim 
served on the Advisory Board 
to establish Mary’s Inn in June 
2015. His wife, Elaine passed 
away in December 2017. Both 

Tim and Elaine were supporters and Innkeepers for Mary’s Inn. Our 
sincere sympathy to their family and friends.  

In Memoriam



The New Tax Law: 
Our Powerful Response 
by Jor-El Godsey, President of Heartbeat International

The recent tax reform bill does indeed reduce some of the federal tax incentives to 
charitable giving. Reduced incentives might truly discourage some charitable giving. But the 
bigger question – Will it reduce charity?

Charity is far more than the root word of an IRS policy favoring generosity. Charity, derived 
from the Latin “caritas,” is love in action. In many of our oldest English translations of the 
Bible, it is the word used for love in 1st Corinthians 13 that we refer to today as the “love 
chapter.” The Greek word is agape, or unconditional love.

Charity – the call to love actively – is the very heart of the Word of God and the core of the 
Gospel. It is God’s charity (love) which is extended, unconditionally, from heaven to earth. 
It is that same sense that comes to us through the command to “love one another” (John 
13:34) and to love our neighbor.

The vast majority of charitable giving is not motivated by the tax deduction. Instead, it is 
motivated by the mission, vision, and heart, of the work supported.

Robert Louis Stevenson said, “You can give without loving, but you can never love without 
giving.” Let’s continue to call people to love with their charitable gifts, as we practice charity 
through our pregnancy help work.

This abridged article can be read in full @ https://www.heartbeatservices.org/the-new-tax-law-our-powerful-response

Charitable Giving
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InnKeepers
Who are the Innkeepers?
The Innkeepers are the people who keep the Inn open by 
committing to a monthly donation. Levels of support start at $10/
month. Mary’s Inn needs people willing to become an Innkeeper. 
Call Colleen (563-552-6288) to get started as an Innkeeper!  

Monthly Innkeepers:

Special thanks to Honkamp Krueger for their monthly In-Kind donations.

Arensdorf, Ken & Christy
Budde, Mike & Linda
Chameli, David & Kathy
Delagardelle, Diane
Dieck, Al & Barb
Dolter, Kathryn
Duggan, Tim & Julie
Fager, Francis & Doreen
Fiegen, Chuck & Linda
Flesher, Carrie & Stella 
Friederick, Carol 
Friedman, Larry
Frye, Bill & Jan
Geisler, Todd & Christi
Gilloon, Bob & Lourdes

Gloeckner, Al 
Glover, Rich & Karen
Gulyash, Steve & Theresa
Henkels, Jim & Carla 
Hesprich, Steve & Kim
Hoeger, Mark & Donna
Hucker, Susan
Klauer, Jim & Nancy
Koch, Daniel
Kochendorfer, Bill
Kohler-Dage, Patricia
Kumor, Dr. Ben & Stephanie 
Lansing, Mark & Sue
Leifker, PBVM Sr. Mary Jo
Loeffelholz, Stephen & 

Sharon
McAndrews, John
McCormick, Lela 
McDermott, Bill & Doris
McDonough, Jan
Meis, Vincent
Mormann, Bill & Mary
Neichter, Carol
Nuti, Audrey
Obendorf, Lori
O’Connor, Frank & Robin
Oglesby, Tom & Mary 
Otting, Rev. Paul
Our Lady of the Mississippi 
Abbey

Pasnik, Bill & Colleen 
Pederson, Dan & Barbara
Pitzen, Rick & Teri
Pope, Don & Marjorie
Rauen, William & Jessica
Rettenmeier, Andy & Ann
Richard, Mary Ann
Scherr, Matt & Ann
Schmidt, James & Mary
Schmitt, Tom & Diane
Takes, Betty
Thies, Patricia
Valentine, Ben
Wahlert, Bob & Donna 

New Board Members
Lauren Hokamp
Lauren lives in Dyersville with her husband Ben and 7 month old daughter 
Agnes. She is a teacher by trade but now a stay at home mom. She worked 
as a house mom at Mary’s Inn in the summer of 2017.

Troy Rabbett
Troy joins the board with a background in marketing and development. He 
currently serves as the Associate Communication and Development Manager 
for Flexsteel Industries, Inc. He is a native Dubuquer. He and his wife Justine 
have three children. Troy is excited to join the board at Mary’s Inn because it 
provides a greater platform to support the unique mission of our organization.



 

 
Heiring, Nancy
Hesprich, Steve & Kim
Hickson, William
Hilby, Brian & Bridget
Hillary, Betty
Hinz, Alice
Honkamp, Joyce
Huber, Fr. Henry
Huettner, Mark & Marion
Hunstad, David & Cheryl
Iverson, Ronald & Patricia
Jacobs, Daniel & Susan
Johll, Paul & Diane
Jordan, Bruce & Carol
Jorgensen, Deacon Jerry & 

Mary 
Kaukaskie, Robert & Donna
Keifer, Jim & Jody
Kelly, Philip & Lauren
Kenkel, Linda
Kern, Leon & Marylin
Kircher, Peg
Kirkpatrick, Lori
Klauer, Bob & Judy
Klauer, Nancy
Klinge, Jim & Sandi
Klosterman, Jerry & Rita
Kluesner, Jeffrey & Rhonda
Kochendorfer, William
Koetz, Jim & Kim
Koetz, John & Mary
Komisky, Virginia
Konrardy, Roger & Mary
Koopmann, Tom & Helen
Kopacek, Fr. Jerry
Koppes, Jerry & Darlene
Kramer, Wayne & Teresa
Krapfl, Anthony & Janice
Kraus, Martha
Kruse, Angela
Kuboushek, Brandon & 

Danielle
Kutsch, Betty
LaBee, Bonita
Lambert, Richard & Barbara
Lang, Deacon Tom & Kris
Lansing, David & Becky
Lansing, Jim & Marilyn
Lattner, Dr. Mike & Claire
Leglar, William & Marilyn
Link, Delbert & Lois
Link, Dick & Cathy
Link, Loras & Tamela
Link, Stefani 
Logemann, Anne
Loutsch, Wilma
Lukasik, John & Sue
Maas, Rodney & Susan
McAndrews, John
Madden, Dr. Ross & Sally
Maiers, Lisa
Maiers, Lucille
Mallie, Leo & Rosie
Manternach, Janaan
Martin, Ray & Jo
Mauss, John & Mary Lou
McAuliffe, Ron & Doris
McCoy, Michael & Judy
McCullough, Shirley
McDermott, Todd & Dana

McDevitt, Martin & Nancy
McDonough, Lou
McDonough, Michael & Laure
McDonough, Paul & Marianne
McKenna, Michael & Megan
McSperrin, Eileen
Meisch, Jo Anne
Meyer, Dale & Lisa
Meyer, Jo Ann
Meyers, Paul
Miller, Msgr. James
Mockler, John & Caroline
Moore, Dr. Mark & Tammy
Moothart, Tim & Mary
Mottet, Donald & Donna
Mueller, Jerilyn
Muff, Gerald & Christine
Muir, Diane
Mulgrew, Michael & 

Jacqueline
Murphy, Daniel & Christine
Nauman, Helen
Neiers, Mary
Neuses, Diane
Nicholson, Dan & Barb
Nigg, Randy & Doris
Nilles, Gwen
Noonan, Pat & Anne
Northouse, Bob & Jan
Nowacki, Ron & Barb
O’Brien, Tom & Carol
O’Brien, Mark & Val
O’Connor, John & Mary Beth
Odden, Mark & Marie
Olson, Chuck & JoAnn
Oswald, Dean & Lisa
Ott, Luanus
Ottavi, John & Stephanie
Owens, Tom
Pape, Terrance & Janet
Pasnik, Bill & Colleen
Pechous, Dr. Paul
Peckosh, Paul & Pamela
Pedersen, James & Lovelle
Pederson, Dan & Barbara
Peiffer, Jonathan & Maggie
Pemsl, George & Sarah
Perkins, Dr. Seven & Stefanie
Peterson, Larry & Alice
Petitgout, Kathy
Phalen, Mark
Pins, Don & Kim
Pope, Donald & Marjorie
Pokorny, Dianne
Portz, Madonna
Portzen, Patrick & Joyce
Putchio, Charles & Mary Lou
Rabbett, Troy & Justine
Radecki, Greg
Rahlf, Tim & Brigid
Rasmusson, Steve & Ann
Rauch, Brian & Marirose
Redmond, Janaan
Reihle, Dolores
Reihle, Janet
Reiter, Hal & Deanne
Reiter, Steve & Sue
Renne, Susie
Repp, Steve
Rhomberg, Janet

Rickert, Joanne
Riniker, Joseph & Judith
Robinson, Margarite
Rodham, Steve & Kris
Rokusek, Don & Anna
Ross, Charles
Rowan, Gary
Rupp, Robert & Sheila
Schaller, Dave & Kathy
Scherner, Paul & Joyce
Scherr, Matt & Amy
Scherrman, Larry & Irene
Schieltz, Dorothy
Schieltz, Larry & Cynthia
Schilling, Terry & Dee
Schmelzer, Samuel & Sarah
Schmid, Mary
Schmidt, Kim
Schmidt, Jim & Donna
Schmit, Daniel & Kathleen
Schmitt, James & Amy
Schmitt, Ron & Helen
Schmitz, Ralph & Colleen
Schockemoehl, Joe & Linda
Schoellen, Tom & Patricia
Schroeder, Steve & Sharon
Schrup, Chuck & Connie
Sigwarth, Bob & Linda
Sigwarth, Jim & Jan
Sigwarth, Paul & Jodi
Simon, Char
Sisler, Mike & Sheila
Slota, Dennis & Linda
Smith, Roger & Sarah
Smith, Tammy
Snedden, Debra
Sprank, Glen & Gerianne
Sprengelmeyer, Mary Beth
Stabenow, David & Eva
Stackis, Ashley
Stevenson, Todd & Lisa
Stieber, Ted & Rebecca
Sudmeier, Russell & Rosalie
Sullivan, Jim & Anita
Sullivan, Mike & Julie
Sunseri, John & Pat
Sweeney, Bill & Pat
Switzer, Gary & Lou Ann
Tebbe, Dennis & Barb
Theisen, Chris & Pam
Thomas, Ramona
Trumm, Don & Patricia
Turnis, Steve & Arlene
Unsen, Jim & Barbara
Usher, Don & Lucille
VanCleve, Gary & Tammy
Van Vleck, Elwood & Elaine
Vaske, Beverly
Vavricek, Dennis & Linda
Vogt, Dick & Marilyn
Vontalge, John & Alice
Wagner, Gregory & Diane
Wagner, Mark & Mary
Wahlert, David & Nancy
Waller, Donald & Cherie
Weber, Betty
Weber, Jeanette
Welter, Gerald & Donna
Wernke, David & Bernadette
Westhoff, Brian & Tara

Westhoff, Janet
Westphal, Charles & Shirley
Whalen, Mary
White, Dr. Greg & Tammy
White, James
Whiteman, Deacon Steve & 

Christy
Wieseler, Kristi
Wilgenbusch, Eldon & Gin
Wilgenbusch, Marlene
Willging, Mark
Wilwert, Lavern & Joan
Wink, Marianne
Wolf, Thomas & Sharon
Wolfe, John & Sharon
Wulfekuhle, John & Bonita
Yaklin, Francis & Alexia
Yager, Dwight & Janet
Yarborough, Ruth
Yoder, John & Jane
Zeckser, Karen
Zoll, Rose Rita

Donations from 
Organizations

American Trust & Savings 
Bank

Beckman Catholic High 
School

The Butler Family Foundation
Chavenelle Studio Metalworks
Church of the Nativity
Church of the Resurrection
The Conlon Corporation
Contempo Styling Salon
Crescent Electric Charitable 

Foundation
Demmer Oil Company
Dubuque Racing Association
H&H Home Crafters
Independent Insurance Agents 

of Dubuque
Inspire Café
Knights of Columbus Council 

#765, Cuba City, WI
Knights of Columbus Council 

#2209, Elkader, IA
LaSalle Catholic School
Medical Associates of 

Maquoketa
Meyer Auction & Realty
MMC Mechanical Contractors, 

Inc.
New Melleray Abbey
St. Anthony Catholic Church
St. Elizabeth Pastorate
St. Joseph Catholic Church, 

Bellevue
St. Joseph’s Woodshop
St. Raphael Cathedral / St. 

Patrick Catholic Church
Second Chances
Sisters of Charity, BVM
Sisters of the Presentation of 

the BVM
Sisters of the Visitation
Tapestry
Tri-State Porta Potty

(Dec 1 2018– March 30, 2019 )Our Donors
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(Dec 1 2018– March 30, 2019 ) Honorariums, Memorials

In Memory Of:

Bill Billings from Marjorie Billings
Leon Cummer from William & Margaret Cummer
Carol Elsinger from Merlin & LaVonne Wilgenbusch
Gary Ernst from Tony & Janice Krapfl
Renee Friedman from Terry & Paula Friedman
Mary Greer from Sarah Greer Bush
Mary Kaiser from Jan Donovan
Richard & Etta Kluesner from Daniel & Marietta Ostwinkle
Joseph Koch from Bob & Corrine Schatz
Clement, Zita & Carl Lansing from Bill & Doris 
	 McDermott
Anita Lenz from Terry & Dee Schilling
Rita Loch from Merlin & La Vonne Wilgenbusch
Charlie McCormick from anonymous, Mr. & Mrs. Runde, and 

Bill & Colleen Pasnik
Martha Tierney McDonald from Jeff & Theresa 
	 Chapman
Francis McDonough from Dr. Phil & Kelly Davis
Kevin McDonough from Iyla Ant, Tom & Ruth Becker, Dr. Vir-

gil & Marian Bourek, Jack & Dianne Brehm, Steve & Kathy 
Cornelius, David & Holly Cushman, Ruth Daly, Paul Davis 
& family, Jack & Laura Dolehide, Lorna Enroth, Shirley 

Enroth, Jim & Sharon Foust, Paul & Mary Freisinger, Betty 
Frommelt, Rich & Karen Glover, Tobe & Bev Goffinet, Chris 
Goodendorf, Kevin & Kerry Hassen, Matt & Rachel Hent-
ges, Steve & Kim Hesprich, Kerry Kehoe, Keith & Becky 
Krapfl, Dr. Ken & Amy McDonough, Lou McDonough, Larry 
& Patty Oberbroeckling, Chuck & JoAnn Olson, Jim On-
sager, Peter & Teresa Pasnik, Madonna Portz, Ed & Casey 
Reekie, Andy & Ann Rettenmeier, Mary Schmid, Al & Deb 
Schroeder, Gary & Jayne Schuster, Gini Till, Eileen Trimble, 
Dick & Marilyn Vogt, Richard & Marlene Vonfumetti, Dr. 
Mike & Maureen Ward, Don & Margery Welsh

The Fred Meier Families from Fred & Stella Meier
The Francis Merkel Families from Fred & Stella Meier
Bernice Mescher from Dick & Jean Mescher and Dan & Kim 

Rubner
Gilbert Mescher from Mr. & Mrs. Forkenbrock
Margaret Mettille from Jan McDonough
Katie Mueller from Jan McDonough
Tim & Elaine Murphy from Michael & Connie Cosgrove and 

Mark & Suzanne Lansing
James Pennekamp from Tom & Diane Schmitt
Paul Ritter from Jeff & Theresa Chapman
Vince Rubner from Dick & Jean Mescher
Sylveria Ruden from Tony & Janice Krapfl

In Honor Of:
David Brinkmoeller from Ed & Pat Steinberg
Kent & Edith Clarida from R.P. & Catherine Oberfoell
Charlotte Danner’s birthday from Mike & Judy Meyer
Carrie Fangman from Dick & Jean Mescher
Chuck & Linda Fiegen from the staff at 
	 Capri Cosmetology
Gina Hoffmann from Natalie Hoffmann

Natalie Hoffmann from Gina Hoffmann
George Huggins’ birthday from Dick & Jean Mescher 
Kathy Klein’s birthday from Jean Mescher
Mark Lansing’s birthday from Bill & Doris McDermott
Ruth Lucas’ birthday from Dick & Jean Mescher 
Jean Mescher from George & Catherine Huggins
Mark & Megan Mescher from Dick & Jean Mescher
Pfc. John Schrobligen from Donald Schrobligen

Our Donors
Donations from
  Individuals

Abbott, Brad & Marsha
Ackerman, Kathleen
Ament, Fr. Richard
Ament, Mike & Mary Pat
Amundsen, Frances
Anonymous
Apel, Tom & Diane
Bahl, Sandy
Balk, David & Maxine
Balong, John & Carol
Bell, Ding & Marilyn
Bembridge, Suzanne
Benda, Lawrence & Marsha
Benson, Dan & Amy
Bergeson, Dick & Leone
Berning, Jerry & Marilyn
Berning, Lloyd & Janet
Blanchard, Ted & Marilyn
Blichmann, Richard & 

Barbara
Boll, Ruth
Bourek, Dr. Virgil & Marian
Brehm, Mike & Sara
Britt, Bryan & Tricia
Broderick, Joseph & Beth
Burgmeyer, Susan
Buse, Margaret

Buss, Judy
Buss, Therese
Callahan, Barbara Meloy
Capesius, Marcelline
Capoferri, Joan
Carew, Greg & Mary
Cavin, David & Therese
Chandlee, Chad & Laura
Chandlee, Wayne
Chapman, Jeff & Theresa
Cicciarelli, Frank & Theresa
Clemen, Roger & Jane
Clemens, David
Coble, Dan & Lola
Cody, Dick & family
Conlon, James & Kathleen
Conzett, Harold & Darlene
Cooper, Ann
Corkery, Jeff & Judy
Cosley, Dennis & Mary
Cornelius, Steven & Kathy
Covey, Dr. Brian & Michelle
Cox, Ruth
Coyle, PBVM Sr. Linus
Curoe, James & Monica
Cushman, Dave & Liz
Cushman, Jim & Briana
Czarnecki, Phyllis
Dardis, John & Joanne
Delaney, Gerald & Judy

Delaney, Madonna
Demmer, Russell & Jennifer
Digmann, Jerry & Karol
Dillard, Scott & Christina
Dillman, Michael
Dix, Patricia
Dodds, Daniel & Diane
Dolehide, Dr. John & Laura
Donnelly, Dennis & Lori
Draper, Fr. Timothy
Drees, Jerry & Barbara
Dudzik, Jim & Kris
Duggan, Tim & Julie
Ede, Allen
Elenz, David & Joan
Ellingson, Judy
Enstrom, Mona
Erner, Jerry & Judi
Ernzen, Patricia
Even, Kenneth & Sharon
Even, Tom
Exline, Todd & Ellyn
Fager, Francis & Doreen
Fautsch, Lou & Joey
Feldman, Jerome
Finzel, Eugene & Diane
Firzlaff, Richard & Linda
Fischer, Katie
Flogel, Jim & Jane
Fluhr, Angela

Fortman, De Loras
Fransen, Rose Ann	
Frederick, Marilyn
Freund, John & Amy
Friedman, Larry
Frommelt, Betty
Frueh, Leo & Mary
Gallet, Andre & Lisa
Gansen, Norb & Mary
Gantz, Carolyn
Garrett, Matthew & Cheryl
Gaul, Gerald & Joan
Gaul, Judy
Geisler, Todd & Christi
Gianino, Joseph & Sara
Giese, Jim & Cathy
Grebner, Tony & Jeanita
Gregorich, Robert
Gregory, Dick & Mary Jean
Grevas, David & Ellen
Griffin, Betty
Griffin, Kathy
Gschwendtner, Louise
Gudenkauf, Sharon
Hanson, Elmer & Alice
Hardie, Steve & Connie
Harvey, Mel & Theresa
Hayes, Donna
Heacock, Paul & Rita
Heiderscheit, Lyle & Pat

(Dec 1 2018– March 30, 2019 )
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